

Minutes of the General Meeting, August 1st, 2025

Barbara Leurig called the meeting to order. Twenty members and three visitors were present.

Barbara led the members in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag and a Prayer.

Barbara led the group in singing "Take Me Out to the Ball Game."

Program

Barbara delivered the annual Youth Protection Policy training, covering each slide carefully. As our club becomes more involved in SLP programs, reviewing the Youth Protection Policy remains important. Additionally, Barbara presented a PowerPoint on K-Kids to review the club's potential K-Kids program.

New Member Introduction

Pam Hitch introduced Gaby Vorst as the newest member. Pam highlighted Gaby's journey to get to Robson Ranch and her activities here. Welcome Gaby!

Visitors

Wesley Morgan from Denton High School's Key Club attended the meeting and offered the club's assistance with any future projects and activities.

Tanya Blixt from the Denton Kiwanis Noon Club presented our club with a "Thank You" poster signed by the club members at the noon club. Several of our members volunteered to help with the recent TX-OK Convention, during which the noon club was responsible for many support functions. Tanya is also very involved in SLP programs and is assisting in our club's efforts to start a K-Kids Club.

Club Business Items

- Ed Ahrens reported that August's Our Daily Bread volunteer days will be Monday, August 4th, Wednesday, August 6th, and Friday, August 8th. Thanks for the outstanding member support for this program.
- Comfort Dolls will meet on August 27th at the CATC. Marion Napurano is delivering another 20 Dolls to the Rainbow Room.
- Trivia tickets go on sale August 6th for the August 21st Trivia Night.

Announcements and Reminders

- Barbara reported on the donations for August
 - Backpack donation to Valley View Club \$1,500
 - o TWU Scholarships \$6,000



Club Member Updates

Birthdays for August - Dale Brekke, August 6, and Megg Galloway, August 26

Happy Dollars followed.

The meeting adjourned at 10:00 am.

Submitted – Ed Ahrens

New Member Gaby Vorst

Thank You from the Noon Kiwanis Club



